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September 10, 2021 
 

IN RESPONSE REFER TO: 
        NRC-2019-000438 
        [Appeal of NRC-2018-000831] 
 
Diane Curran 
Harmon, Curran, Spielberg & Eisenberg, LLP 
1725 DeSales St. N.W., Suite 500 
Washington, DC 20036 
 
On behalf of the U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), I am responding to your letter 
dated September 29, 2019, to the NRC’s Executive Director of Operations, in which you 
appealed the agency’s decision related to your September 25, 2018 Freedom of Information Act 
(FOIA) request, FOIA NRC-2018-000831 for records generated or received by the NRC relating 
to past, existing or proposed harvesting of aged materials from operating reactors and 
decommissioning or decommissioned reactors from January 1, 2015 to October 2, 2018.  
Specifically, you appealed the lack of response. 
 
Acting on your appeal, I have reviewed the records for this case and confirmed that the NRC 
provided a response to FOIA NRC-2018-000831 to you on September 10, 2021. 
 
For this reason, your appeal has been administratively closed.  
 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
                        Stephanie A. Blaney /s/ 
 
 
       Stephanie Blaney 
       FOIA Officer 
       Office of the Chief Information Officer  
 

 


